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 The theme for this yearôs Lenten series couldnôt have come at a better time.  As our country 

once again wrestles with what it means to be ñone nation, indivisible, with liberty and justice for all,ò 

many of us are becoming aware that some of our assumptions about race are unfounded or wrong.  

Those of us who came of age in the 20th century remember the way in which the civil rights movement 

changed our perceptions of what it meant to be equal citizens of the United States.  Our comfort with 

dualities allowed us too often to frame the issues of race in terms of the Ku Klux Klan and the Black 

Power movement, segregated and integrated schools, ghettos and suburbs, ñI Wish I Was in Dixieò and 

ñWe Shall Overcome.ò  The message I received in my 1970ôs elementary and high school education 

was that the civil rights movement had secured equal rights for African Americans and that we all now 

played on an equal playing field. 

In the last decade or more,  the deep wounds of slavery, the increasing racial diversity of our 

population, the scourge of poverty and the complexity of human experience have exposed the  ongoing 

reality of racism and discrimination.  Recent events have made clear that attitudes of prejudice and ine-

quality and racism and injustice persist both in our society and in our own hearts.  The story of white 

American is not the narrative of all Americans. 

 And so our Christian Education Board decided to take a leap and begin a series of conversa-

tions to explore how people of different races and religions live the American Experience.  Those of us 

who were charged with developing these conversations were deeply concerned about how a primarily 

white, middle class suburban congregation could frame a conversation about diversity of race and    

religion, since the primary architects of and participants in the conversation would reflect this context.  

We resisted the framework of ñan expert of the week,ò who would come from outside our congregation 

to explain to us issues concerning race.  What we came up with is far from perfect, far from complete, 

and far from conclusive.  We need to start somewhere, with the best of intentions, knowing that it will 

only be a beginning. 

 So hereôs what we have created.  We will be having a soup supper for six Wednesdays in Lent, 

at 5:30,  beginning on March 1st and concluding April 5th.  Woody Woodrich will be organizing and 

serving the soup dinners, and you are invited to sign up on the bulletin board in the Fellowship Hall to 

bring a pot of soup to share.  We will have bread and soup and ice cream for dessert.  And after dinner, 

at 6:15 ish, we will come together for the weekly program, with the goal to be done by 7:15ish.   
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FROM PASTOR DEBI (CONTõD) 

 

Hereôs the plan: 

 

      March 1 - Dinner followed by the Ash Wednesday worship service. 

 

March 8 -  Program focused on ñWaking Up White,ò by Debby Irving, a racial justice educator and      
 writer.  We will watch a Ted Talk featuring Debby Irving, and reflect on selected   
 readings from her book. 

 

March 15 - We will meet for dinner at 5:45 and gather at 7pm  for a presentation by Jason Soles.  
 This program will be open to the public, and Jason will speak from personal    
 experience about his book:ñSchool to prison pipeline: from Prison to PhD: A Memoir 
 of Hope, Resilience, and Second Chances.ò  Jason is an organizer with the Black    
 Lives Matter movement and the President of the Minneapolis NAACP. 

 

March 22 - We will have a speaker about the issues facing Muslims in America. 

 

March 29 - Efren and Marta Maldonado, and their daughters Coralie and Jonashka, all members
 of Parkview UCC, will lead a panel discussion about their experiences and the  
 experiences of Latinos living in America. 

 

April 5 -     We will finish up our series with a time of study and discussion about what it means to    
 be an ally for people who face injustice and discrimination in our country.  We will use 
 curriculum from the United Church of Christ study on White Privilege. 

 

      We invite you to make time in your busy lives to reflect with us on what it means to be a Christian 

in a divided world.  These issues are sometimes uncomfortable or awkward to discuss -- many times 

we are afraid we will say the wrong thing, or expose our lack of understanding, or hurt someoneôs 

feelings.  Feeling uncomfortable is the place where we all begin when we discuss our differences.  

Being brave enough to ask questions, to listen to stories of difference, and to reflect on our own 

stories of being different or being privileged or being clueless is the first step to truly learning to love 

our neighbor.  Please come.  Please listen.  Please care.  

 

And please invite your friends, neighbors, or family members to join us, at 7pm, for the 

program March 15th with Jason Sole.   

 

         Pastor Debi  
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January Lectionaries 
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                                                                                  KIDS 

 March 2017 -  KIDS CORNER  
 

Lenten Season starts on March 1st with Ash Wednesday, so in 
addition to our regular curriculum, my mom and I will be talking with 
kiddos about Lent, Holy Week, and Easter!  Momôs recovery from 
fractured metatarsal and surgery has been going really well!  Kiddos 
asked lots of questions about what happened and how the healing 
process was working.  It was so cute that all of their prayer requests 
were them asking for her foot to heal.   
 
In the timeline of our Bible lessons, so far Rebekah and Isaac have 
been married and their sons Jacob and Esau were born.  The two 
boys were very, very different from each other, both physically and 
mentally.  The lesson about the birthright of the sons was very 
interesting to the kiddos.   We also have continued to sing  óGod Be 
With Usô.  Theyôve gotten really, really good!!!  Weôll learn a new 
song this month. 
 
Also, the snow has all melted; where did it go?  Isnôt it still supposed 
to be winter or something?  Hey, after all, we moved to Minnesota 
for the snow and cold.  :-)  Thinking of Spring, we will start seeds 
soon inside so we can transplant them outside when the time is 
ready. 

                      

                    Benson Lohne  - Christian Education Instructor    

Sunday School Schedule  

           March Birthdays  

 3/01 Jamie Anthony 

 3/01 Maureen Brandt 

 3/05 Rick Hammitt 

 3/05 Bradley Walker Sr. 

 3/11      Will Wightman 

 3/11  Dick Larson 

 3/12 Dylan Parenteau  

 3/14 Olive Dahm  

 3/16 Troy Ehrman 

 3/17  Rev. Debi Hasdorff 

 3/20 Grace Baer 

 3/22 Dick Heine 

 3/27 Randy Edinger 

 3/30 Don Kichler 

 3/30 Joyce Belknap 

 3/31 Teresa Tice 

 

March Lectionary 

March 1   Ash Wednesday 

Joel 2:1-2, 12-17;  Psalm 51:1-17 

2 Corinthians 5:20b--6:10; Matthew 6:16, 16-21 

March 5 
Genesis 2:15-17; 3:1-7; Psalm 32 
Romans 5:12-19  Matthew 4:1-11 

March 12 
Genesis 12:1-4a; Psalm 121 
Romans 4:1-5, 13-17; John 3:1-17 or Matt 17:1-9 

 March 19  

Exodus 17:1-7; Psalm 95 

Romans 5:1-11; John 4:5-42 

February 26 
1 Samuel 16:1-13; Psalm 23 

Ephesians 5:8-14; John 9:1-41 

http://lectionary.library.vanderbilt.edu/texts.php?id=24
http://lectionary.library.vanderbilt.edu/texts.php?id=24
http://lectionary.library.vanderbilt.edu/texts.php?id=25
http://lectionary.library.vanderbilt.edu/texts.php?id=25
http://lectionary.library.vanderbilt.edu/texts.php?id=25


 

OUR CHURCH COMMUNITY 

 

Thank you! 

Received from the  Minnesota Council of Churches: 

Dear Rev. Hasdorff, 

On behalf of the Minnesota Council of Churches, we offer our deepest gratitude to you and Parkview 

United Church of Christ for your co-sponsoring of the Banura Family, from September to December of 

last year. 

Your generosity provided essential support to a family who had few resources upon arriving to the 

Unite States.  Your kindness and goodwill allowed them to bridge the gap between dependency and 

self-sufficiency, giving them a foundation for long-term success as members of our Minnesotan 

society. 

This is Godôs work.  In opening your hearts and minds to refugees, you answered Godôs call to 

welcome the stranger.  We hope that in the troubled days ahead, we can count on your continued 

support for our new refugee families. Minnesota has a long history of opening its doors to the ñtired, 

the poor, the huddled masses yearning to be free,ò  and your connection with refugees is essential to 

the continuation of this historical commitmenté 

Sincerely, 

Ben Walen                                                        Reverend Canon Peg Chemberlin                       

Refugee Services Division Director                  Chief Executive Office                                    

_________________________ 



Inside Sto ry Headline 

 

OUR CHURCH COMMUNITY 

Soup Supper & Lenten Series  
 

March 1 -  5:30 pm Soup Supper   
                   6:30 pm Ash Wednesday service. 

 

         (Signup sheet for soup makers is on CE board in Fellowship Hall) 
 

The remaining Soup Suppers start promptly at 5:30pm (except March 15) and 
will be followed by our Lenten series programs at 6:15pm.   
Choir practice will reschedule to 7:30pm. 
  

March 8 -  PrƻƎǊŀƳ ŦƻŎǳǎŜŘ ƻƴ ά²ŀƪƛƴƎ ¦Ǉ ²ƘƛǘŜΣέ ōȅ 5Ŝōōȅ LǊǾƛƴƎΣ ŀ ǊŀŎƛŀƭ  
justice educator and writer.    We will watch a Ted Talk  featuring Debby Irving, and  reflect on     
selected readings from her book. 

 

March 15 -We will meet for dinner at 5:45 and gather at 7pm for a presentation by Jason Sole.  This  
                    program will be open to the public, and Jason will speak from personal experience about  
                    ǘƘŜ ΨǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǘƻ ǇǊƛǎƻƴ ǇƛǇŜƭƛƴŜΩ Wŀǎƻƴ ƛǎ ŀƴ ƻǊƎŀƴƛȊŜǊ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ  Black Lives Matter movement,  
                    the President of the Minneapolis NAACP, and author of the book:  
                    άCǊƻƳ tǊƛǎƻƴ ǘƻ tƘ5Υ ! aŜƳƻƛǊ ƻŦ IƻǇŜΣ wŜǎƛƭƛŜƴŎŜΣ ŀƴŘ {ŜŎƻƴŘ /ƘŀƴŎŜǎΦέ  

 

March 22 - We will have a speaker about the issues facing Muslims in America. 
 

March 29 - Efren and Marta Maldonado, and their daughters Coralie and Jonashka, all members of  
                    Parkview UCC, will lead a panel discussion about their experiences and the experiences of Latinos 
                    living in America.  
 

April 5 -     We will finish up our series with a time of study and discussion about what it means to be  
                    an ally for people who face injustice and discrimination in our country.  We will use                    
                    curriculum from the United Church of Christ study on White Privilege.   

 

Note:  B.Y.O.B (bring your own bowl, but we do have bowls if you forget)  
 If you are not able to be at the church by 5:30, but would love to participate in the  
 Soup Supper, please let Ward Woodrich know, and he will set some soup aside for you. 



Christmas Social 
Thanks to Marilyn and Roger Appeldorn for again hosting this annual adult social event on 
Saturday, December 10th. Forty-one people attended and enjoyed wonderful fellowship and 
delicious food. The singing of carols really brought the spirit of Christmas into our hearts. I must say 
that the singing of the "12 Days of Christmas" was sung like no other year in memory. Janice 
Anderson again accompanied us on piano, so we thank her for her talent and patience. Looking 
forward to next year's social!  Linda and Larry Meyer, Coordinators 

 

BOARD OF DIACONATE 

 
Purpose: 

The Board of the Diaconate is concerned for the spiritual well-being of the Church and shall assist 

the Pastor in developing and administering appropriately related programs. 

Accountability:  

Reports to the Church Council. 

Functions/Specific Duties: 

§ Provide for and assists in the Sacrament of Holy Communion. 

§ Provides for substitute supply of the pulpit in the absence or incapacity of the Pastor. 

§ Is responsible for and advises the Pastor in administering a program of Pastoral visitation. 

§ Is responsible for determining the time and place of all services of worship. 

§ Provide opportunities for the congregation to develop their faith through meaningful worship. 

§ Provide for and/or assist as greeters, ushers, readers, acolytes and coffee hour hosts. 

§ The Board receives all applications for admission of membership to the Church and assists ap-

plicants for membership. 

§ Participates in new membership classes. 

§ Receives all notices of membership withdrawal. 

§ The Board shall annually examine and make revisions to the Church roll.  

§ Reports all new memberships, withdrawals, and Church roll revisions, to the Church Clerk and 

Church Secretary. 

§ Consults with the Board of Christian Education on confirmation requirements for church mem-

bership. 

§ Responds to the spiritual needs of the congregation. 

§ Provide for and/or assist wedding and funeral needs. 

§ Prepare and recommend an annual budget for inclusion in the Church budget. 

General: 

Membership -  

§ Nine members and the Pastor.  

§ The Board shall elect their own chairperson. 

Term of membership - 

§ Two-year term, maximum of three consecutive terms. 

Meeting schedule -  

§ Monthly (except July). 

 
Purpose: 

To provide leadership for the Board of Diaconate. 

Functions and Duties: 
§ Provide an agenda and direction to the Board of Diaconate meetings 

§ Represent Diaconate at Church Council meetings. 

§ Submit annual report to the Church Council. 

§ Secures a replacement for vacancies on the Board of Diaconate. 
§ Ensure that the various duties and task rosters/guidelines are maintained and up to date. 

Board of Diaconate Chair        
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HOSPITALITY 

 

Would you be willing to help?  

Bulletin Crew (Ushers)  

§ Give out bulletins  

§ Collect offering  

§ Recruit Acolyte  

Details posted in the Sanctuary, by the door.  

 

Welcome Team (Greeter)  

§ Say ñHelloò to folks coming to church 

§ One person at each entrance  

 

Refreshment Team  

§ Brew & Serve coffee  

§ Either bring treats or use cookies  

      provided  

     Details posted on kitchen wall.  

 

Liturgist  

§ Lead us in the Call to Worship &  

      Unison Prayer.  

§ Youth Liturgist on 4th Sundays  

Sign Up Sheets are posted on the Diaconate board in Fellowship Hall  



Christmas Social 
Thanks to Marilyn and Roger Appeldorn for again hosting this annual adult social event on 
Saturday, December 10th. Forty-one people attended and enjoyed wonderful fellowship and 
delicious food. The singing of carols really brought the spirit of Christmas into our hearts. I must say 
that the singing of the "12 Days of Christmas" was sung like no other year in memory. Janice 
Anderson again accompanied us on piano, so we thank her for her talent and patience. Looking 
forward to next year's social!  Linda and Larry Meyer, Coordinators 

 

REDUCING CARBON FOOTPRINT 

 

Recycling Update  
 

 We first learned about the opportunity to divert more 
waste from the landfill by improving our recycling program after 
participating in the Minnesota Retiree Environmental Assistance 
Program (RETAP) . RETAP helped us identify  key actions to  
reduce landfill waste.  These included having more recycling  
containers around the facility and making sure all containers 
were clearly labeled. Research by our custodian, Vern Hagel,  
found a Biz Recycling grant provided by Ramsey/Washington 
Counties. A grant application , written by Linda Countryman, was 
approved for 50 new recycling  and organics composting        
containers, a 6 month supply of compostable bags and service 
ware, and dual dollies for our custodian.   

 The new containers and labels have increased participa-
tion in our recycling and organic composting endeavors. Linda 
said , ñWhile the organics program continues to improve, our big-
gest struggle has been learning what materials can be included 
in the composting program. Food waste,  paper towels, napkins 
and used tissues should all be included.ò  

 We are now tracking the amount of each waste category. Thanks to your help, we are starting 
to see significant reductions in trash going to landfill. Linda and Vern are always available to answer 
any questions you may have about ñwhat goes where?ò 

 

Al Holcomb, Board of Trustees 

 

 The new, compostable dishware has arrived. This means everyone is encouraged to use these 
new plates, bowls or coffee cups as much as possible from now on. And these can be disposed into 
the "GREEN" organics waste containers placed all around the building. (These dishes are located in 
the Fellowship Hall storage room, in the "Eco Source" boxes. They were purchased with grant money. 

 REMINDER: All used paper towels, napkins, tissues, food scraps and compostable dishware 
go into the "GREEN" organics containers. But the plastic forks, spoons and knives must go into the 

"GRAY" trash containers. 

 I will post examples of these new dishes over the GREEN containers in Fellowship Hall until 
everyone gets used to properly disposing of them. 

Thanks so much! 

Linda C 
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THIS ôN THAT 

Church Ladies with Typewriters  

(submitted by Chuck Dietz) 

They're back! Those wonderful Church Bulletins! Thank God for the Church Ladies With 
Typewriters. These sentences actually appeared in church bulletins or were announced at 

church services.                                            (Contôd) 

§  Eight new choir robes  are currently needed due to the addition of several new members 

and to the deterioration of some older ones.   

§ Please place your donation in the envelope along with the deceased person you want 

remembered.  

§ The church will host an evening of fine dining, super entertainment and gracious 

hostility.   

§ Pot-luck supper Sunday at 5:00 PM - prayer and medication to follow.  

§ The ladies of the Church have cast off clothing of every kind. They may be seen in the 

basement on Friday afternoon.    

§ This evening at 7 PM there will be a hymn singing in the park across from the Church. 

Bring a blanket and come prepared to sin.   

§ The pastor would appreciate it if the ladies of the Congregation would lend him their 

electric girdles for the pancake breakfast next Sunday.   

§  Low Self Esteem Support Group will meet Thursday at 7 PM . Please use the back 

door.   

§ The eighth -graders will be presenting Shakespeare's Hamlet in the Church basement 

Friday at 7 PM. The congregation is invited to attend this tragedy.  

§ Weight Watchers will meet at 7 PM at the First Presbyterian Church. Please use large 

double door at the side entrance.  

And this one just about sums them all up:  

§ The Associate Minister unveiled the church's new campaign slogan last Sunday:  

      'I Upped My Pledge - Up Yours.'  

  

Visiting his grandparents, a small boy opened the big family Bible. He was fascinated as he fin-

gered through the old pages. Suddenly, something fell out. He picked it up and found that it was an 

old leaf that had been pressed flat between the pages.    

        "Mama, look what I found," he called out.  "What have you got there, dear?" his mother asked." 

                 With astonishment in his voice, the boy answered, "I think it's Adam's underwear!"  



Christmas Social 
Thanks to Marilyn and Roger Appeldorn for again hosting this annual adult social event on 
Saturday, December 10th. Forty-one people attended and enjoyed wonderful fellowship and 
delicious food. The singing of carols really brought the spirit of Christmas into our hearts. I must say 
that the singing of the "12 Days of Christmas" was sung like no other year in memory. Janice 
Anderson again accompanied us on piano, so we thank her for her talent and patience. Looking 
forward to next year's social!  Linda and Larry Meyer, Coordinators 

 

MARCH CHURCH CALENDAR 

2017 PUCC Book Club  

Monday, March 6, 2017 ð5:30 pm  

Meet at Donatelliôs Restaurant on County Road E  

Book Selection: ñA Man Called Oveò  by Fredrik Backman 

 

Monday, April 3, 2017 - 5:30 pm  

Meet at Donatelliôs Restaurant on County Road E  

Book selection: ñThe Nightingaleò by Kristin Hannah 

 

All are welcome to join in book discussion,  and feel free to bring a 

friend.  For additional information:  

Contact Sue Clancy through the Church Office  

Enjoy   your reading!  



ADMINISTRATION  INFORMATION 

Contact Us  
Church  
Office 

(651) 429-3346 
office@mnParkviewUCC.org 
 
NOTE: To contact PUCC Volunteers, call or 
email the Church Office for forwarding. 
 

Spiritual  
Care 

Pastor Deborah Hasdorff 
(651) 429-3346 (office) 
(651) 894-3333 (cell, preferred) 
Email: pastor@mnParkviewUCC.org 

 

Staff 
 
Pastor: Rev. Deborah Hasdorff 
Office Administrator: Kim Wightman 
Custodian: Vern Hagel, Sr. 
Music Director &  Organist: Heather Cogswell 
Nursery Attendant: Joanna Tyler 

 

Office Hours  
(please call ahead) 

Mon, Wed & Fri 8 AM - 3 PM 
 
 

Church  
Council 

Moderator: Rachael Drew 
Treasurer: Ivan Beek 
Financial Secretary: Dave Wightman 
Church Clerk: Kim Wightman 

 
In case of Building Emergency:  

Vern Hagel, Custodian, 657-432-7943 (cell) 
 

Website, Calendar and Event Information: 

www.mnPUCC.org    
 
 
 
 
 
                      
 

Parkview UCC                        

¢ƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ ƛǎǎǳŜΩǎ ŘŜŀŘƭƛƴŜ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ мрǘƘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƳƻƴǘƘ 
for activities/events through April of 2017 
Please submit your handwritten articles or e-mail 
them to:  

office@mnParkviewUCC.org  
to reach the office by the deadline.  Please feel free 

to call the Church Office at (651) 429-3346 if you 
need more information or have questions. 

Weekly Bulletin Deadline: Wednesday Noon 

 

 THANK YOU for your cooperation! 

 

Did you fill out a  
Building Use Request Form  

for your event?  
 
Reminder: Building request forms need to be 
completed two weeks prior to your activity. 
These forms are located in the Church Office 
and available on the PUCC Member website. If  
this is not possible, your group is responsible 

Parkview Voice Mail Messages 
The church has several options for leaving a 
voice mail message.   

 

Church Phone: (651)429-3346 
To bypass message and leave voice mail: 

Press # for Office Secretary 
Press 1 for Pastor Debi 
Press 3 for Directions  to Parkview 



bƻ ƳŀǘǘŜǊ ǿƘƻ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜΣ ƻǊ ǿƘŜǊŜ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ƻƴ ƭƛŦŜΩǎ ƧƻǳǊƴŜȅΣ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ƘŜǊŜΗ 

 

²ƘƻŜǾŜǊ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ŀƴŘ ǿƘŜǊŜǾŜǊ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ƻƴ ƭƛŦŜΩǎ ƧƻǳǊƴŜȅΣ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ƘŜǊŜ 

 

Office Hours for Kim 
(please call ahead) 

Mon, Wed & Fri  9 AM - 3 PM 
 
 

In case of Building Emergency:  
Vern Hagel, Custodian,  

651-432-7943 (cell) 
 

 
 

Www.mnParkviewUCC.org 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Parkview UCC 
 

Pastor Deborah Hasdorff 
651-429-3346 (office) 

651-894-3333 (cell, preferred) 
Email: Pastor@mnParkviewUCC.org 

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

3737 Bellaire Ave. 

White Bear Lake, MN  55110 

A Progressive Christian Community  

http://www.facebook.com/ParkviewUCC/

